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The US-backed counter-insurgency program 
under the Duterte and Marcos regimes: a 
disaster for  International Humanitarian Law



The Philippines’ counter-insurgency program, inspired, financed, trained, and 
supplied with weapons by the US government, targets unarmed civilians and 

exacerbates the root problems of the armed conflict.



Since the Philippine-American War of 1899-1902 through the colonial and post-
colonial periods, US involvement in counter-insurgency operations in the Philippines 

has never ceased. 



The 1946 grant of independence was preconditioned on the continued stay of US 
troops, military bases and facilities. The Mutual Defense Board and joint Security 

Engagement Board oversees joint military activities of both countries.



A succession of US-backed regimes sought to suppress the people's continuing 
struggle for genuine democracy and national and social liberation, with the US 

providing military assistance, training and advice, and direct involvement in combat 
operations.



Subic Naval Base, Zambales Clark Airfield, Pampanga

The US military bases have been dismantled but through the Visiting Forces 
Agreement (VFA), Mutual Logistics and Support Agreement (MLSA), and Enhanced 
Defense Cooperation Agreement (EDCA), the Philippines has been transformed into 

one big US military facility.



Annual PH-US Balikatan (Shoulder to Shoulder) military exercises.



Balikatan exercises are usually held in 
known strongholds of the New People’s 
Army, Muslim rebel groups, or areas of 

strategic importance to the US.



Pres. Rodrigo Duterte speech on September 30, 2016.





Applied to his counter-insurgency program, Duterte’s drug war tactics led to massive 
and systematic violations of International Humanitarian Law.



Despite Duterte’s anti-US posturing and rehetoric, the US continued to support his 
regime, turning a blind eye to its gross and systematic violations of HR and IHL.





Pres. Ferdinand Marcos Jr. issues Executive Order No. 37 or his regime’s National 
Security Policy on August 10, 2023.



Marcos’ NSP doubles down on targeting unarmed activists by labeling them as 
communist-terrorists.  



Manipulated photo of 309 supposed NPA surrenderees in Masbate province. The 
Philippine Army’s 9th Infantry Division later apologized for the edited photo. 



Philippine Army photo of seven alleged NPA members killed in a clash in Bonbon, 
Northern Samar province.





Peace advocates demanding the removal of the terrorist designation of the CPP-
NPA-NDFP and resumption of the peace process.



Marcos meets Biden during his state visit to the US in 2023.



In February 2023, after less than a year 
in office, Marcos granted the US four 
additional sites for its military facilities 
under the EDCA, bringing the total to 

nine.



The guidelines expanded the 1951 
Mutual Defense Treaty to include 
security threats from space and 

cyberspace as well as any form of 
asymmetric, hybrid, and irregular 

warfare and gray-zone tactics. 






The national liberation movement in the Philippines aims to address the decades-old 
problems of social injustice and oppression. The US-backed counter-insurgency 
programs of the Duterte and Marcos regimes aims to maintain the status quo.



Thank you.


